
Beloit Elementary Site Council Meeting 
Monday, February 27, 2023 

 
The February Site Council meeting was called to order by President, Amanda Schwerman.  Members 
present were:  Lynn Feldman, B Fincham, Chrissie Harris, Luke Long, Megan Gronewoller, Stephanie 
Porter, Julia Rabe, Amber Quayle, & Janet Porter.  Minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed.  
Megan moved to approve the minutes; B seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
 Committee Reports  

• By-Laws –   No update. 
• Character Ed – A survey was given to staff about teams & morning meetings to get feedback and 

possible new ideas. 
• Goals – No update. 
• Parent Involvement – The responses from the parent survey weren’t as high as in previous 

years.  Those that completed the survey didn’t seem to have an issue with the purchasing of 
school supplies, which was a new focus.  The committee would like to see more responses to get 
a more accurate number as they feel there is a greater need than what the results indicate.  
Amanda will send out a link with some additional information to try and boost results.  
Discussion is still being had about how to get older kids, mainly 6th graders, more physical 
activity.  Mrs. Porter is going to look at the scheduling and try to come up with a possible 
solution. 

 
Principal’s Report  
Mrs. Porter reported a new custodian has been hired so they are full on those positions.  3rd-6th grade 
teachers will take training for giving state assessments.  February 27 will be the kindergarten music 
program.  February 28 will be the Character Assembly for Perseverance.  Pre-K Packets can be picked up 
March 1.  The monthly Board of Education meeting has been moved to March 6, due to Spring Break.  
Also on March 6 will be the 2nd grade music program.  March 6-10 will be a Make-A-Wish Charity Drive.  
Class pictures will be taken on March 7.  Spring Break will be March 13-17.   
 
KESA 
Mrs. Porter reported that there was a team meeting today to prepare for the OVT visit.  March 21 will 
be the video presentation.  
 
Friends of BES 
Friends for this month:  Kevin & Chris Marozas for donating coats 
   Kurt Baxter for helping stuff Pre-K packets & other work 
B moved to accept these nominations; Stephanie seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
PTO Report 
Amber reported that Pizza Hut night is tonight.  March 10th will begin the Box Tops competition.  
 
 
 



Community Comments 
Previous concerns about cars speeding on the west side of the school during drop-off and pick-up times 
was addressed.  Police have been patrolling the area and the issue seems to have seen a little 
improvement from prior months. 
 
Kim is scheduled to report at the BOE meeting scheduled for Monday, March 6, 2023. 
The next Site Council meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 27th @ 4:00 PM in the BES Library. 
B moved to adjourn the meeting; Megan seconded.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned. 
 
Chrissie Harris, Secretary  


